

August 27, 2013

Louis Meyer, PE President SGM, Inc. 118 West Sixth Street, Suite 200 Glenwood Springs, CO 81601

Re: SGM Recommendation

Dear Louis:

The Town of Rangely has been utilitizing SGM's services for over 25 years for numerous projects. These projects included Road Construction Master Plan, Water Utility Master Plans, Waste Water Treatment Facility construction and upgrades, sanitary sewer collections system improvements and expansion plans, surface water structure diversions and pump stations, and water rights diligence.

Throughout our history SGM has been responsive by tailoring projects to our specific needs and by consciously monitoring the project budget minimizing cost over runs. As with any project some uncertainties arise and with each instance SGM's team of engineers were able to come to a concise decision while keeping the town involved and informed.

Finding a qualified Engineer firm which offers personal attention coupled with qualified teams and utilizes the latest technologies with understanding is difficult to come by but SGM fits the bill here very well. Our overall experience has been positive with a few ups and downs as would be expected with a 20 plus year history but we have always been able to come to a mutual resolution with a positive result in the end.

I would not hesitate to recommend SGM for a project which falls within the realm of expertise.

Sincerely

Alden Vanden Brink Town of Rangely

Utilities Department Supervisor